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After much preparation, the first Five Day Hospital Intensive 

(5DHI) course run outside the USA took place in early May at 

the Western General Hospital in Edinburgh.  Eight students attend-

ed, tutored by Gayle MacDonald and Angela Secretan and assisted by 

two complementary therapists from the hospital.  Feedback from the 

students was extremely positive.   

Many thanks to Gayle, Angela and all those involved in the organisation 

of this new venture. 

“Massage in the Oncology Setting”  from Gayle & Angela 
Massage in the Oncology Setting, informally known as the Five Day Hospital Intensive (5DHI), 

was a year in the making. In April 2011, Joyce Gillespie, Zana Lamont, Angela Secretan and 

Gayle MacDonald began the process in a meeting with the administration of the Western Gen-

eral Hospital in Edinburgh. Over the ensuing year, Angela shepherded the process through the 

hospital with the help of Frances Yuille. In the final run-up to the class, hundreds of additional 

hours of organising were put in by Angela and Gayle to be sure that the week gave the thera-

pists a smooth experience. From the feedback received, it appears we were successful. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Back row:  Andrea Baxter, Anne Hally (Complementary Therapist at the Western General),  

Angela Secretan (Course Tutor & Complementary Therapy Co-ordinator at the Western General),   

Simon Dickson, Terry O’Neill, Maggi Scott, Liz Taylor, Margaret Lynch and Anne Millard. 

Front row (seated):  Gayle MacDonald (Course Leader) 

and Moira Mckendry (Complementary Therapist at the Western General). 

June Mathison was unfortunately absent for part of the course due to illness. 

  

“Arriving on that first day, I think us students all had 

some uncertainty of what would be asked of us, how we 

would make sense of this large NHS Oncology Hospital 

and how would we fit in.  

For all of us, and for Gayle and Angela, it was pioneer 

time, launching a UK first – the first 5DHI course outside 

the States! I enjoy new things, a sense of adventure, and 

that spirit stayed with us throughout the course.” 
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“Massage in the Oncology Setting”  (...continued) 
 
The eight therapists on the course  were eased into the hospital a little 

bit at a time. Day 1 , a Sunday, the therapists and assistants reviewed the 

clinical information needed to work with hospitalised patients and those 

receiving chemotherapy and radiation on an outpatient basis. Day 2 found 

the therapists being oriented to the wards where they would be working, 

culminating with a 30 minute foot massage on an in-patient. Inching for-

ward was the theme of the week.  

Days 3 -5, therapists rotated through a variety of clinics and wards where 

cancer patients receive treatment—hematology oncology, chemo infusion, 

in-patient wards including palliative care patients. By day 5, therapists were 

surprised at how quickly they had become confident in a venue that had 

been foreign to them five days ago. 

 

“We finished the course so well trained in how to work safely with anyone the nurses and doctors judged 

okay to have massage.   

If I had been told on day one that by day five I would have managed to give a long 

foot massage while a dentist conducted a full dental examination on my patient, or 

that a nurse would remove a stitch from another patient while I worked, or that I 

would be giving hand massage as a chemo line was removed, I would not have be-

lieved it.  

That I could do these things with a confident heart is testament to the brilliance of 

this course.” 

 

 

A lot was learned by all — therapists and teachers — on this first hospital 

course that can be carried into future courses.  

Solid steps were made toward Iris’s mission statement, 

“Collaborating to provide oncology massage therapy across 

Scotland.”  

Next up on the Iris calendar, for those ready to take Level 2 classes, is 

the 5-Day Hospice training led by Jenny Gilbert at Strathcarron 

Hospice near Falkirk . Where possible, both the hospice and hospital 

training are beneficial to take. Therapists then have a well-rounded edu-

cation.  

 

 

Dates for future hospital training are being discussed.  Those 

courses will be led by Angela and conducted with smaller groups of 

four therapists. While the group of eight led to fantastic camaraderie 

and support, it made for a lot of “purple people” (in Iris polo shirts!) 

in a limited space. But we definitely garnered people’s attention and 

left a lasting impression.  
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“Curriculum Update” from Zana    
Curriculum Summary  

The curriculum is an organic process with adjustments being made as we see what works and 

what is needed.  Following feedback we have rationalised the four levels of the curriculum into 

just two, but have added some CPD modules due to the interest in them.  Attached is a slightly 

tweaked version of the curriculum slide shown at the meeting on the 20th April. 

Workshops  

The next Communication Skills and Supporting the Therapist workshops will take place at 

CLAN House (CLAN Cancer Support) in Aberdeen : 

 Friday 14th September 2012:  Communication Skills 

 Saturday 15th September 2012:  Supporting the Therapist 

 

“Fundraising Update” from Bill and Joyce 
 

Fundraising Volunteers Wanted!  

Iris is looking for a team of people who like organising events 

and activities which will attract attention and money to our organisa-

tion. 

Fundraising is a challenge for all charities but it is essential to our surviv-

al and to support our aims. We are looking to establish a small team of 

volunteer fundraisers who will bring ideas and energy to developing 

fundraising activities. 

The team will meet once a month (face to face or by telephone) for two 

hours to plan fundraising events and activities. Between meetings, the 

team will stage the events and activities with each team member con-

tributing to the team task.  

Through your participation you will gain experience in event manage-

ment, sponsored activities, teamwork, communications & PR, administration, and basically experience how fundraising works. 

You will need to be creative, enthusiastic, full of energy and good humour, and be a good team worker. We want to have fun 

while we raise money for Iris. If you would like to join us or know of someone who would, please contact  

Bill Stewart on 07932 -622952 or e -mail Bill on william.stewart@virgin.net.  

 

 

Barclays Glasgow selects Iris as their Charity for October “Dress Down Day” 

On the last Friday of every month, Barclays in Glasgow participates in a dress down day. Each year 

a number of charities are nominated by Barclays staff in Glasgow - these are then reviewed by the 

Glasgow charity committee and 12 are elected as the nominated beneficiaries for one month each.  

Iris has been selected as the charity for October’s “dress down day” collection which is 

great news! Across the three Glasgow sites staff will be wearing casual 

clothes and throwing a pound into a bucket for the privilege.  

Not only will this raise money for Iris, but it will also raise awareness of 

the charity and what we do. 

 

 

“Next Full Team Meeting” 
Date:  Friday 21st September 2012  

Location:  to be confirmed. 

 


